
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 4 February 2004 

5. FORMER CARETAKER’S RESIDENCE AND GROUNDS, ABBERLEY PARK 
 
 The Board received a report on the future of the former caretaker’s house and outbuildings within 

Abberley Park. 
 
 The Board decided to recommend to the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee: 
 
 1.  That the house and associated structures be removed from the site returning the area to park 

with appropriate landscape treatment. 
 
 2.  That the landscape plan for the site be updated in consultation with the local community. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


